“After this 1 beheld, and lo, a great
multitude, which no man could
number of all nations, and kindreds,
and people, and tongues, stood before
the throne, and before the Lamb,
clothed with white robes, and palms
in their hands...saying, Salvation to
our God which sitteth upon the
throne, and wunto the Lamb.”
Revelation 7:9-10

The above passage of Scripture refers
to a foture scene in Heaven where
people who have been saved from all
over the world are gathered to praise
God. God wants to get glory from every
people group throughout the world.
What a challenge we face to reach all
with the gospel. May we remain faithful
to our calling and opportunities.

New England HELP Conference

Pastors Levon Thangrangmun - India and
June Balano — Philippines are with Pastor
Perry Jones on Mt. Battie overlooking
Camden Harbor, Maine.

What a joy it was to be with two of our
national pastors from the Philippines
and India for the month of April. We
were in 16 churches in New York,
Massachusetts, Maine, New Hampshire
and Vermont. There was an exciting
spirit in the services as people were

challenged by the moving testimonics
of these national pastors. Thank you for
your prayers for safety as we traveled.

New Grandson Born

Tom and Katie (our daughter) Miller
welcomed Titus Jonathan, their seventh
child, into their home on June 7", 2025.
This makes a total of 19 grandchildren
for Barbara and me. We praise God for
the health of mother and baby, and pray
that God will use this child for His

glory.
Trip to Panama

From June 16-23, Tom traveled to
Panama to visit HELP Ministries
national pastors and their churches. He
accompanied Bro. Cesar Bascur from
the HELP Office and his 14-year old
son David; and Pastor Dan Brenneman
from North Carolina and his 18-year
old son Alec. We met with pastors and
had services in Panama City and David
City. Bro. Cesar was our translator and
we shared messages concerning the
following: The Great Commission,
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Making Disciples, Establishing
Churches and Developing Leaders. The
feedback was that it was very helpful
and encouraging,

Tom preac with Bro. Cesar interpreting.
Along the way we enjoyed beautiful
vistas, Panamanian cuisine and very
friendly people. Thank you for your
prayers for our safety.

We were able to visit some pstors i the
tribal areas.

Barbara stays busy being the church
pianist, giving piano lessons, and, of
course, being with the grandbaby.
Again, we thank the Lord for all of you
who faithfully stand with us as we do
the work of the Lord in HELP
Ministries.

Your friends,
Thomas and Barbara Knickerbocker



